DOWNTOWN AREA CITIZENS ADVISORY COUNCIL COMMENTS TO THE DDA—MARCH 3, 2010

At last night’s meeting we were pleased to have City Council and DDA member Sandi Smith participating in all our discussions involving downtown and downtown-related issues.  Among others, these included our support for new, and specific actions to improve maintenance, operations and safety at Courthouse Square and also our encouragement of the DDA’s Transportation Demand Management efforts.

CAC members plan to attend the meeting at Zingerman’s next Monday, March 8 from 5:00 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. to discuss future expansion plans for that business. Last night we had a heated discussion of all the issues involved with Zingerman's desire to expand its operations to include the location on Kingsley now occupied by a burnt-out residence in the Old Fourth Ward Historic District.  We all agreed that Zingerman’s is a major asset to the downtown. Last night, we discussed the possibilities of its expansion in relation to the Downtown Plan, the Central area, the Historic District. We discussed the need to make decisions that did not ultimately lead to a precedent that would undermine our commitment to any of the principles and policies supported by those plans. Members agreed to support a resolution that reads:  “The Downtown Citizens Advisory Council strongly supports the ability of Zingerman’s to remain in its neighborhood and expand while respecting the Central Area Plan, the Historic District and the Downtown Plan.”

We reaffirmed our opposition to a large park on the top of the 5th Ave. underground parking structure.  We support taking the next two years, until the parking structure is complete; to do serious “Area Planning” that fully considers the needs and future of the District Library, the Blake Transit Center, the former YMCA site, and Liberty Plaza. Area planning might also include the Palio parking lot on Main Street.

We believe the broad thinking that must go into “area planning”-- in relation to need; financial feasibility, overall benefits and impact-- should also consider the future of the 415 West Washington location as the site of a future Art Center and Greenway link. How can we help the Arts Alliance and Greenway Conservancy in that task? Of course, we continue to be a group that has a major commitment to increasing the number of downtown residents as a significant part of whatever mixed-use area plan emerges. 

Last month I reported that Mayor Hieftje and City Council had appointed a blue ribbon task force of citizens with design expertise to move the A2D2 Design Guidelines commitment to its final form by next December.  It’s a great group. Marcia Higgins and Wendy Rampson will lead it, with legal staff support from Kevin MacDonald.  Its membership is made up of experts who know something about planning and design: Kirk Westphal from the Planning Commission, architects Tamara Burns and Dick Mitchell, developer Bill Kinley, Urban Planner and architect Norm Tyler and Designer Peter Pollack.  We look forward to the first meeting of this group and we believe that the required public involvement in the process will produce a mandatory design review process, with a design review board made up of experts, and a voluntary system of compliance. We expect it to win the approval of the entire Ann Arbor community and be a process of design education for all of us.  
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